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SECONDARY  
Mr Cruz and 4 pupils head off 

to Holland on Friday 20th for a 

Wallball competition 

(See page 7) 

 
BACK TO SCHOOL  

Tuesday 7th January  

2020 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Trinitarians 

We have had a great week celebrating Christmas across Trinity.  A huge thank you 

to everyone who has helped organise these events, those that have taken part and 

those that joined us in the many public events that have taken place over the last 

two weeks. I wish to thank all of the staff for their dedication, commitment and 

drive  

In delivering a fantastic curriculum to all our children.  We have spent all week 

celebrating what the pupils have achieved, I am extremely proud, and I want to 

make sure I give the credit to the teachers without whom we would not have such 

an amazing school.  Can I also take this opportunity to thank all the parents for what 

they have done to support Trinity throughout the year?  It has not gone 

unnoticed.  As a family we all work extremely well together to ensure every 

individual feels valued and experiences success.  You are all terrific Trinitarians. 

I wish you all a fantastic Christmas break with your family and friends.  I hope you 

are all in the Christmas spirit and will make lots of memories over the 2 week 

break.  We reconvene on Tuesday January 7th at the usual time (Staff training day is 

on the Monday, 6th January) across the school.  Enjoy the holiday and I hope 2020 

brings us all joy and happiness. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.trinitylewisham.org/


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

All Parents -  Chilblains, hypothermia and frostbite  

 
As the weather grows colder it is important to protect yourself from the dangers of the cold. The elderly, frail, ill and very young are most 
susceptible to extremes of temperatures, however, anyone can suffer from hypothermia and its effects can be extremely serious. 

Hypothermia  
Hypothermia is defined as the point at which the core body temperature falls below 35°C. Bearing in mind the usual outside temperatures in 
the UK, and the huge surface area of our skin, it is easy to see how quickly we can lose body heat and could develop hypothermia. 
Small children and babies are particularly at risk as their temperature control area in the brain is not fully developed. Elderly people are also 
at risk from hypothermia as metabolism slows as you get older. If people are out in cold conditions with insufficient warm clothing they can 
quickly develop mild hypothermia and in the case of an older person who has fallen outside, this can swiftly escalate to severe hypothermia 
and this is life-threatening. 
Severe hypothermia can affect the clotting factors in the blood and so wounds are likely to bleed more and be harder to control. Severe 
hypothermia also affects the stability of the heart and so they are more likely to experience a cardiac arrest. 
Exposure to cold water and wet clothing brings body temperature down rapidly and people with high levels of alcohol or drugs in their 
system find it harder to maintain their body temperature. Therefore, if someone has collapsed outside a pub during the festive season, 
hypothermia is a very real threat. 

Signs and symptoms 
¶ Pale, quiet and cold to touch. 
¶ They may be shivery and then stiff with cold. 
¶ As hypothermia develops further, they become confused, disorientated and may lose consciousness ς severe hypothermia kills. 

Treatment 
¶ Remove cold, wet clothing. 
¶ Put on warm dry clothing. 
¶ Cover their head as considerable heat is lost from here. 
¶ Wrap them up in coats and blankets, increase the room temperature if possible as well. 
¶ If you are unable to get indoors, wrap them in a foil blanket and use a survival bag and shelter if possible. 
¶ Give them small sips of warm (non-alcoholic) drinks. 
¶ Always seek medical advice. If their condition deteriorates phone the emergency services. 

  
If they lose consciousness and are breathing put them in the recovery position. 
If they stop breathing start CPR. 
NOTE: if they are very cold, avoid moving them if at all possible, as the extreme cold can cause abnormal heart rhythms and any swift movement could cause a 

cardiac arrest. If you do need to move them, to get them somewhere warmer, do this extremely carefully and phone an ambulance for additional advice and 

help. 

Do not use hot water bottles or put the person in a bath to warm them. This concentrates on warming their extremities and can conversely dilate their 

blood vessels making it  harder to warm their core. Hot water bottles can also cause burns. 

 

 

 

 

 
The casualty may develop pins and needles, tingling and then numbness in the affected area. 
The skin becomes hard and changes first to white, then blue and finally turns black as the cells die. 
As the area is warmed it can become hot, red and very painful. 
Frostbite should always be assessed and treated by a health professional. 
  
 

 

 

Treatment 
Carefully remove jewellery if possible ς rings may need to be cut off. 
Do not rub the injury as this will make things worse. To stop the freezing 
getting worse, cup the affected area in your hands. Do not start to warm them 
if there is a danger of the area re-freezing. Move them indoors and start to 
warm them slowly by placing the affected area in warm water. Refer for 
medical help as soon as possible. 
  
Related conditions 

Chilblains:  
Chilblains can occur as the result of dry cold. The cells do not freeze but the 
extremities become itchy, bluish-red in colour and swollen. If it is not treated 
the casualty may develop blisters. Treatment is the same as for frostbite. 
Trench foot: 
Trench foot is caused by prolonged exposure to wet and cold conditions. The 
cells do not freeze but symptoms are similar to frostbite. 

  

Frostbite 

Trench Foot 

 

Frostbite  
Frostbite refers to the freezing of body tissue (usually skin) that results when 
the blood vessels contract, reducing blood flow and oxygen to the affected 
body parts. Frostbite is most likely to affect those parts of the body furthest 
away from the body core and, therefore, have less blood flow, including feet, 
toes, hands, fingers, nose, and ears. These body parts get so cold that ice 
crystals form in the cells and destroys them. 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Trinity families, 

Christmas at Primary School should always be fun but also filled with learning. I am so happy that we have had so many 

fun events for our pupils but still kept our learning activities going up until the last minute. 

We have had: Nativities, carol concerts, Christmas parties, Christmas reading assemblies, and Christmas lunches. All of 

this has been punctuated with our Trinity Charter experiences, like our Year Four pupils making and flying their own kites 

on the Heath, and our wonderful home learning log exhibitions. Please check out the blog to see what has been crammed 

into this week! 

We cannot wait to see what new learning the New Year will bring. We will see you all next decade!  

 

I wish you the very best of holidays, full of rest and fun, ready for learning after Xmas and New Year.  

               
Head of School, Primary Phase  
Trinity all Through School  
  
  
 
 

 

  

TRINITY PRIMARY  

Christmas Dinner at Trinity 

Everyone enjoyed our Christmas Dinner at Trinity on Wednesday.  

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/12/christmas-dinner-at-trinity.html 

Home Learning Exhibitions: Autumn Two 
 
Even though it is an extremely busy time, it was great to see all of  
the amazing work that has been happening at home. 
 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/12/home-learning-exhibitions-autumn-two.html 

Our Year Three and Four Nativity, 2019 
 
Our Year Three and Four Nativity was absolutely cracking this year! 

 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/12/our-year-three-and-four-nativity-2019.html 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/12/christmas-dinner-at-trinity.html
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/12/home-learning-exhibitions-autumn-two.html
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/12/our-year-three-and-four-nativity-2019.html


 

 

  

CHAPLAINôS CORNER by Miss S. Alder  

During this third week of advent, we have been looking at the importance of being loving and caring particularly during the advent 
period. Andy led our secondary whole school worship which focused on the importance of us being the light in the darkness, like 
Jesus. We have been remembering that Jesus is the light even in the darkest places and we have been asking for help to trust in 
Jesus that when we are lost or lonely He will shine hope into our hearts. 

It has been a very busy week here at Trinity as we had our whole school Carol service which was a great opportunity to sing some 
carols and prepare for the birth of Our Lord Jesus Christ. We have also had some incredible nativities at the primary site, thank you 
to everyone who has come and supported our Trinity family throughout the festive period. 

We have also been continuing our collection for local food banks and the amount of food and gifts that have been collected so far 
is overwhelming. Thank you to everyone who has donated. They have been collected today and distributed to those most in need. 

I wish you all a Merry Christmas and may the peace of Christ be with you during this special time. Have a restful and safe holiday. 

John 3:16 For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have 
eternal life. 

God bless 

 

 God of the Trinity  
 

May our lessons light our learning and progress  

May we love our neighbours as ourselves,  

May we have courage to live good lives,  

So that we are outstanding Trinitarians. 

 Amen 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HUGE THANK YOU  

Trinity thanks everyone who contributed for the collection to provide a little something for those less 

fortunate then ourselves in our community.  Your generosity will be much appreciated.  Gifts and food kept 

rolling in.  Pupils helped wrap the gifts and load up the food boxes.   

Special thanks to Miss Dillon from our Art department who headed up the project and also to Mr. Wynter 

(chaplaincy) who worked tirelessly with Miss Dillon encouraging everyone from staff to pupils to give 

generously and the results speak for themselves.   

 

 

 

tǳǇƛƭǎ ƛƴ aƛǎǎ 5ƛƭƭƻƴΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǿǊŀǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ƎƛŦǘǎ 

received. The result was an enormous pile of beautifully 

wrapped gifts.   Thank you to all the pupils, parents and 

staff who have helped to make this collection a great 

success.  

Next year Trinity aims to double the quantity and with 

your continued help we might just make it.  

Well done everyone.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY NEWS  & UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 7 and YEAR 8 

RESIDENTIAL TRIP 2020  

Parents/Carers start saving for the 

Year 7 and Year 8 residential to 

YƛƴƎǎǿƻƻŘ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ нлнлΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀƴ 

exciting adventure and an incredible 

learning journey for our pupils, 

teaching them responsibility, team 

work, leadership skills, friendship, 

independence as well as forward 

thinking, planning, dexterity and 

courage. Approximate cost of trip 

£180.00 

RESIDENTIAL TRIP  2020  

 
 

 

PINEAPPLE STUDIOS  

On Monday 13th students had the opportunity to perform at Pineapple Dance 

Studios on Covent Garden. The girls had completed weeks of rehearsals with 

dance coach Tilly showing their dedication to their performance. Monday gave 

the girls the opportunity to learn a new routine with other schools and then 

perform their choreographed routines in front of over 100 people. The girls were 

rewarded for their hard work by spending the rest of the day exploring London 

and then decided they wanted to perform their routine in the middle of Leicester 

Square showing courage and resilience!!  

Ms Wright ς PE Dept. 

 

 

 

Miss V. Wright  

Year 7 progress leader  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUROPEAN JUNIOR WALLBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS 20 th  ï 23 rd   

This week Mr. Cruz will be taking four pupils (Year 9 and Year 10) to Holland 

to take part in the European Wallball Championships.  Despite it being a 

holiday Mr. Cruz and the pupils are excited to be given the opportunity of a 

lifetime to compete.   All of Trinity wish them well and we look forward in 

the New Year to report on the event.  

The Wallball UK organisers managed to get many sponsors to contribute 

towards expenses for the trip and help fund their travel, accommodation 

and meals.  Without their help our pupils would not have been able to 

compete.  Our four pupils and Mr. Cruz leave today for Heathrow. 

The event takes place in Franeker in Holland.  Franeker is one of the eleven 

historical cities of Friesland with a very impressive City Hall which visitors 

may visit for free.  

We wish our four pupils every success, a fun filled weekend and may they all 

get home safely for Christmas.  

 

UK Wallball is a charitable outreach 
organisation which aims to develop and 
promote Wallball in the UK. 
 
Wallball is a simple activity played by hitting a 
ball against a wall with your hands. Although 
it has traditional pathways that lead the sport 
right up to the top level of international 
competition, at its roots Wallball is an 
outreach activity that can be played by those 
ǿƘƻ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŀŦŦƻǊŘ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ hǳǊ ǾŀƭǳŜǎ 
are: inclusive, accessible, free and fun. Our 
Ƴƻǘǘƻ ƛǎ ά!ƴȅ .ŀƭƭΣ !ƴȅ ²ŀƭƭΣ !ƴȅ ¢ƛƳŜέΦ Lƴ 
ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŜƳōǊŀŎŜŘ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
have modified Wallball to have beneficial uses 
in mental health, physical disability, chronic 
health conditions, art, tech and informal 
activities at school and home. 

 

 

 

 

City  Hall -  Franeker  

 

 

 

 



 

    

CHARACTER CORNER  by Miss Hanlon & Mr.  Morhen  

 

Celebrate the Jewish festival of lights  with a visit to the giant 

Menorah in Trafalgar SquareΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀ Ƴŀƛƴ ƭƛƎƘǘƛƴƎ ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ƻƴ 

December 22nd. Expect live music, dancing and good cheer all around. The 

menorah will remain in place for the full 8 days of Chanukah. 

 
Sunday 22nd December, 2:30pm, to 4:30pm 

https://londoncheapo.com/events/chanukah-trafalgar-square/ 

 

 

Giving your time over Christmas . 

If you have a bit of time to spare over Christmas, 

there are plenty of places to volunteer over the 

festive period, including on the day itself. Winter 

shelters all over London are always looking for 

volunteers over Christmas, including six centres 

run by Crisis. Christmas can be pretty lonely, even 

if you do have a roof over your head, especially for 

older people. But Community Christmas helps 

connect them to local volunteer lunches. Check 

the website for local events that might appreciate 

some extra help. 

 

https://www.crisis.org.uk/crisis-this-christmas/ 

Hunt the Snowman  at London Bridge . Over the ChrƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇŜǊƛƻŘΣ мн Ǝƛŀƴǘ ǎŎǳƭǇǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ wŀȅƳƻƴŘ .ǊƛƎƎΩǎ 

The Snowman will be placed throughout the London Bridge City area. Each Snowman has been decorated by an artist to 

represent one of the 12 Days of Christmas. This sculpture trail is part of the wider Christmas by the River festival, including 

family workshops, wooden cabins, festive food, drinks and gift stalls, all with amazing river views. 

 

 

https://walkingwiththesnowman.co.uk/event/london-bridge-city-2019/ 

 

 


